Town of Bergen Planning Board

Minutes of Tuesday, December 29th 2015

Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Gary Fink, Norm Pawlak, Dominick Camelio, Andrew Fink, Kathi Mclaughin and Lou Romano Alt.

Not Present: Mark Gerhardy and Randy Holbrook

Also Present: Dave Mason, ZEO;  Peter Neer and Richard Tardy II
Randy Sheard Subdivision Public Hearing

The Public Hearing opened at 7:00 p.m. The hearing was published in the Batavia Daily News and posted at the Town Hall and Post Office. No one appeared to speak for or against the proposal. The proposal was sent to the county for review on December 10, 2015 and came back with a recommendation for approval. Due to Mr. Sheard being out of town, his longtime friend, Peter Neer was present at the meeting to represent him. 
Mr. Sheard has applied for a subdivision located at 7451 South Lake Road in which he would like to divide one lot into three. One lot will include the former gun shop, the second lot will include the barns and the third lot will consist of farmland. Board members reviewed the maps again and Chairman Fink asked if anyone had any questions or concerns. There were none.
The Public Hearing closed at 7:15 p.m.

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:16 p.m. A motion to approve the Sheard Subdivision was made by Norm Pawlak, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried. A motion to approve the November 2015 minutes was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Dominick Camelio, voted and carried.
Old/New Business
●Dave Mason stated that Charlie Cook will be coming in for a subdivision proposal on West Sweden Road.

●Chairman Fink thanked Norm Pawlak for his service and dedication on the Planning Board as this was his last meeting. 

No further business was discussed. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Norm Pawlak, seconded by Kathi McLaughlin, voted and carried. Themeeting ended at 7:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michele Smith, Town Clerk

       Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor

       Bill Waldruff, ZBA Chairman

